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Nar cotics Search Warrant Served in Vallgo November 5, 2009

Solano County Sheriff’s Office

Solano County Sheriff’s Cal-MMET (California Multi-Jurisdictional Methamphetamine
Enforcement Team) and Sol-NET (Solano County Narcotics Enforcement Team)
detectives witnessed a street level narcotics transaction in the city of Vallego. Detectives
identified the person selling the narcotics as Tricia Felix, a 36-year old Vallgo resident.
Detectives then obtained a search warrant for Felix’s residence which is located on the
1000 block of Virginia Street, in Valgo. Ca-MMET Detectives Sol-NET Detectives
along with the Valeo Police Department’s Crime Suppression Team made entry into the
residence and discovered approximately two ounces of methamphetamine, evidence to
support the sales of methamphetamine as well as Vicodin tablets for sale. Other
occupants inside the residence attempted to flush methamphetamine down the toilet as
officers were gaining entry into the home, but were not able to get rid of al the
methamphetamine. An 8-year old child was removed from the home by Solano County
Child Protective Services. Felix was arrested for sales of methamphetamine, sales of
narcotics, destruction of evidence, and child endangerment. Two other people were in the
home at the time of the search warrant service. They have been identified as 29-year old
Abdul Boatman, and 40-year old Marquis Warren. Boatman was arrested for possession
of methamphetamine, drug paraphernalia, and held on a parole violation. Warren was
arrested for sales of methamphetamine, sales of narcotics, and destruction of evidence.
Felix was booked into the Solano County Jail and held on $33,333 bail. Warren was also
booked in the Solano County Jail and held on $18,333 bail. Boatman was booked into
the Solano County Jail and is being held on ano-bail parole hold.
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